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member of a peace church or any other 
church, religious organization, or reli-
gious sect to qualify for a 1-A-0 or 1-0 
classification; nor is it necessary that 
he be affiliated with any particular 
group opposed to participation in war 
in any form. 

(b) The registrant who identifies his 
beliefs with those of a traditional 
church or religious organization must 
show that he basically adheres to be-
liefs of that church or religious organi-
zation whether or not he is actually af-
filiated with the institution whose 
teachings he claims as the basis of his 
conscientious objection. He need not 
adhere to all beliefs of that church or 
religious organization. 

(c) A registrant whose beliefs are not 
religious in the traditional sense, but 
are based primarily on moral or ethical 
principle should hold such beliefs with 
the same strength or conviction as the 
belief in a Supreme Being is held by a 
person who is religious in the tradi-
tional sense. Beliefs may be mixed; 
they may be a combination of tradi-
tional religious beliefs and nontradi-
tional religious, moral or ethical be-
liefs. The registrant’s beliefs must play 
a significant role in his life but should 
be evaluated only insofar as they per-
tain to his stated objection to his par-
ticipation in war. 

(d) Where the registrant is or has 
been a member of a church, religious 
organization, or religious sect, and 
where his claim of a conscientious ob-
jection is related to such membership, 
the board may properly inquire as to 
the registrant’s membership, the reli-
gious teachings of the church, religious 
organization, or religious sect, and the 
registrant’s religious activity, insofar 
as each relates to his objection to par-
ticipation in war. The fact that the 
registrant may disagree with or not 
subscribe to some of the tenets of his 
church or religious sect does not nec-
essarily discredit his claim. 

(e)(1) The history of the process by 
which the registrant acquired his be-
liefs, whether founded on religious, 
moral, or ethical principle is relevant 
to the determination whether his stat-
ed opposition to participation in war in 
any form is sincere. 

(2) The registrant must demonstrate 
that his religious, ethical, or moral 

convictions were acquired through 
training, study, contemplation, or 
other activity comparable to the proc-
esses by which traditional religious 
convictions are formulated. He must 
show that these religious, moral, or 
ethical convictions, once acquired, 
have directed his life in the way tradi-
tional religious convictions of equal 
strength, depth, and duration have di-
rected the lives of those whose beliefs 
are clearly founded in traditional reli-
gious conviction. 

(f) The registrant need not use formal 
or traditional language in describing 
the religious, moral, or ethical nature 
of his beliefs. Board members are not 
free to reject beliefs because they find 
them incomprehensible or inconsistent 
with their own beliefs. 

(g) Conscientious objection to par-
ticipation in war in any form, if based 
on moral, ethical, or religious beliefs, 
may not be deemed disqualifying sim-
ply because those beliefs may influence 
the registrant concerning the Nation’s 
domestic or foreign policy. 

[47 FR 4655, Feb. 1, 1982, as amended at 52 FR 
24457, July 1, 1987] 

§ 1636.7 Impartiality. 

Boards may not give preferential 
treatment to one religion over another, 
and all beliefs whether of a religious, 
ethical, or moral nature are to be given 
equal consideration. 

§ 1636.8 Considerations relevant to 
granting or denying a claim for 
classification as a conscientious ob-
jector. 

(a) After the registrant has sub-
mitted a claim for classification as a 
conscientious objector and his file is 
complete, a determination of his sin-
cerity will be made based on: 

(1) All documents in the registrant’s 
file folder; and 

(2) The oral statements of the reg-
istrant at his personal appearance(s) 
before the local and/or appeal board; 
and 

(3) The oral statements of the reg-
istrant’s witnesses, if any, at his per-
sonal appearance(s) before the local 
board; and 

(4) The registrant’s general demeanor 
during his personal appearance(s). 
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(b) The registrant’s stated convic-
tions should be a matter of conscience. 

(c) The board should be convinced 
that the registrant’s personal history 
since the crystallization of his con-
scientious objection is not inconsistent 
with his claim and demonstrates that 
the registrant’s objection is not solely 
a matter of expediency. A recent crys-
tallization of beliefs does not in itself 
indicate expediency. 

(d) The information presented by the 
registrant should reflect a pattern of 
behavior in response to war and weap-
ons which is consistent with his stated 
beliefs. Instances of violent acts or 
conviction for crimes of violence, or 
employment in the development or 
manufacturing of weapons of war, if 
the claim is based upon or supported by 
a life of nonviolence, may be indicative 
of inconsistent conduct. 

(e) The development of a registrant’s 
opposition to war in any form may 
bear on his sincerity. If the registrant 
claims a recent crystallization of be-
liefs, his claim should be supported by 
evidence of a religious or educational 
experience, a traumatic event, an his-
torical occasion, or some other special 
situation which explains when and how 
his objection to participation in war 
crystallized. 

(f) In the event that a registrant has 
previously worked in the development 
of or manufacturing of weapons of war 
or has served as a member of a military 
reserve unit, it should be determined 
whether such activity was prior to the 
stated crystallization of the reg-
istrant’s conscientious objector beliefs. 
Inconsistent conduct prior to the ac-
tual crystallization of conscientious 
objector beliefs is not necessarily in-
dicative of insincerity. But, incon-
sistent conduct subsequent to such 
crystallization may indicate that reg-
istrant’s stated objection is not sin-
cere. 

(g) A registrant’s behavior during his 
personal appearance before a board 
may be relevant to the sincerity of his 
claim. 

(1) Evasive answers to questions by 
board members or the use of hostile, 
belligerent, or threatening words or ac-
tions, for example, may in proper cir-
cumstances be deemed inconsistent 
with a claim in which the registrant 

bases his objection on a belief in non-
violence. 

(2) Care should be exercised that 
nervous, frightened, or apprehensive 
behavior at the personal appearance is 
not misconstrued as a reflection of in-
sincerity. 

(h) Oral response to questions posed 
by board members should be consistent 
with the written statements of the reg-
istrant and should generally substan-
tiate the submitted information in the 
registrant’s file folder; any incon-
sistent material should be explained by 
the registrant. It is important to rec-
ognize that the registrant need not be 
eloquent in his answers. But, a clear 
inconsistency between the registrant’s 
oral remarks at his personal appear-
ance and his written submission to the 
board may be adequate grounds, if not 
satisfactorily explained, for concluding 
that his claim is insincere. 

(i) The registrant may submit letters 
of reference and other supporting 
statements of friends, relatives and ac-
quaintances to corroborate the sin-
cerity of his claim, although such sup-
plemental documentation is not essen-
tial to approval of his claim. A finding 
of insincerity based on these letters or 
supporting statements must be care-
fully explained in the board’s decision, 
specific mention being made of the par-
ticular material relied upon for denial 
of classification in Class 1-A-0 or Class 
1-0. 

[47 FR 4655, Feb. 1, 1982, as amended at 52 FR 
24457, July 1, 1987; 60 FR 13908, Mar. 15, 1995] 

§ 1636.9 Types of decisions. 

The following are the types of deci-
sions which may be made by a board 
when a claim for classification in Class 
1-A-0 or Class 1-0 has been considered. 

(a) Decision to grant a claim for clas-
sification in Class 1-A-0 or Class 1-0, as 
requested, based on a determination 
that the truth or sincerity of the reg-
istrant’s claim is not refuted by any in-
formation contained in the registrant’s 
file or obtained during his personal ap-
pearance. 

(b) Decision to deny a claim for clas-
sification in Class 1-A-0 or Class 1-0 
based on all information before the 
board, and a finding that such informa-
tion fails to meet the tests specified in 
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